Neighbourhood Renewal Ad-hoc Committee
Terms of Reference

Role

The Neighbourhood Renewal ad-hoc committee will be a temporary committee of the SCCL board. Its focus is on making Strathcona Centre safer and more pleasant to walk, bike and live in. It will attempt to leverage the investment that the city will make on infrastructure renewal during the 2019 – 2023 capital budget cycle via Edmonton Building Great Neighbourhoods program, and as such will try to influence installations and improvements to any and all streets, sidewalks, laneways and transportation corridors and networks in and through the neighbourhood boundaries.

Responsibilities

The Neighbourhood Renewal ad-hoc committee will:
· Prepare a report on possible outcomes and challenges of the neighbourhood renewal process
· Use the initial report, further research and consultation to prepare a preferred option for Strathcona’s neighbourhood renewal planning, prior to the City of Edmonton’s initiation of the work in late 2017
· Initiate public consultation on transportation design and implementation related to Neighbourhood Renewal
· Take a lead, on behalf of the community league and neighbourhood, in pushing for balanced transportation use and design, with emphasis on protecting the most vulnerable road users moving in and through Strathcona.
· Work with The City of Edmonton and other stakeholders on Neighbourhood Renewal consultation, design, implementation and construction


Membership and Voting

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Neighbourhood Renewal Ad-hoc Committee shall include at least three (3) members. Membership is open to residents of Strathcona and other interested and expert parties.

Voting will be by a show of hands, with the chair also casting a vote.

Frequency of Meetings and Quorum

The Neighbourhood Renewal Ad-hoc Committee will meet as needed, to be determined by the chair.

Quorum of a meeting is at least three (3) members of the sub-committee.


Reporting

The Neighbourhood Renewal Ad-hoc Committee reports to the board of the community league. This includes regular reports on efforts and engagement opportunities. 

The committee can file annual reports if wanted and will file a wrap-up report to the board and membership upon conclusion of its work in the neighbourhood renewal process.

The committee will be dissolved upon conclusion of the neighbourhood renewal process in Strathcona or by decision of the board, whichever occurs sooner.
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